
Happy Thanksgiving, MCMLAôers! 

 

I hope you all can roust yourselves from the annual Food 

Coma to take a look at our post-virtual conference Ex-

press! Itôs packed this month with goodies not of the edi-

ble kind.  

Lisa Traditi, our incoming president, writes her inaugural 

column for the Express in this issue. She lays out her 

goals and plans for MCMLA in this next year. Highlights 

include working towards a strategic plan for the chapter. 

Make sure you check it out. 

Did you know this year is the 65th anniversary of 

MCMLA? MLA does, and has sent along a nice procla-

mation celebrating that fact. And speaking of anniver-

saries, some trivia. Do you know who got married at an 

MCMLA meeting? And do you know they celebrated 

their 20th anniversary during our Virtual Conference this 

year? Congratulations to Scott and Lynn.  

As you may have noticed, MCMLA tried something a 

little different this year for our annual meeting. Heather 

Brown and Tom Gensichen (and an army of helpers) 

worked tirelessly to pull off the first virtual chapter meet-

ing in MLA history, and all indications from your feed-

back suggest it was a rousing success. What was lacking 

in dance parties was more than made up for in interesting 

keynote speakers, great presentations, and the ability to 

attend in your jammies. Tom gives an inside view of what 

it was like to host an online meeting, and we have a nice 

array of pictures of our virtual attendees that you all sent 

in from your various locations. We also celebrate the 

MCMLA 2015 award winners, Peggy Cruse, Jenny Gar-

cia, and Clare Hamasu, and our 2015 STARS recipients. 

A job well done indeed. 

We have several new MCMLA members, who are high-

lighted in our New Member Spotlight. Tom Gensichen 

describes McGooganôs new 3D printer in their library 

MakerSpace, and has some really cool examples of what 

students have been doing with it. And MCMLA Congrat-

ulates returns, highlighting the achievements of our terrif-

ic members. 

Hope you all have a safe, warm, and happy Thanksgiving.  
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Notes from the President  

By Lisa Traditi, MCMLA President; edited by Amanda Sprochi 

The only way to begin my year chairing the chapter is to 

offer my sincere and heartfelt thanks to Jackie Hittner.   

She encouraged and cajoled, discussed and negotiated, 

influenced and organized ï all in the service of our 

chapter.  The number of hours she has spent working for 

the chapter is likely equivalent to a part-time job.  The 

results speak for themselves ï we all heard them in her 

report.  The most amazing feat is that Jackie accom-

plished all of this without losing her warm sense of hu-

mor.   
 

As a small token of the chapterôs gratitude, I sent Jackie 

the engraved photo frame you see here, along with a box 

of Colorado made Enstromôs [http://www.enstrom.com/

almond+toffee/] chocolate covered almond toffee.  
 

Looking to the Horizon: MCMLA Strategic Priorities, 

Goals, and Objectives 2015-16 

ñThe horizon leans forward, offering you space to 

place new steps of change.ò Maya Angelouôs On 

The Pulse Of Morning 

I believe MCMLA has the space to make change, if that is 

what we want.  The question is: What is it that we want? 

Usually the chapter matches our annual goals to the annual pri-

orities of the MLA president.  This year marked a major 

change in how MLA set its priorities.  The MLA Board worked 

with new MLA Executive Director, Kevin Baliozian, to create 

a multi-year strategic plan [http://www.mlanet.org/p/bl/et/

blogid=36]. MLAôs strategic plan, started in March 2014, aims 

to change MLAs role from ñdoing stuffò to ñbuilding value.ò Read the archives of the Full Speed Ahead blog to catch up 

on the process.  

I hope to continue the progress that Jackie and the Executive Committee made last year in working towards building val-

ue. Itôs hard to be all the things we think all of us, as members of MCMLA, want the organization to be. Are we a profes-

sional network? A support group? Advocates?  Researchers? And, once we agree on what we want from the organization 

ï how do we do that work as an organization of volunteers?  No matter how willing we are ï we do still have regular 

jobs! So, with the Executive Committeeôs approval, Iôm following MLAôs lead.  Here are my strategic goals for this year 

ï some may carry over for chair-elect Tom Gensichen to play with in 2016! 

I look forward to working with all of you.  I would love to hear from you.  My email is lisa.traditi@ucdenver.edu and my 

phone number is 303-724-2141.  Please share your ideas and thoughts with me or anyone on the Executive Commit-

tee. 

Congratulations to the planners of the 2015 MCMLA Virtual Meeting ï truly a 

milestone for the chapter and for all of MLA.  Ours was the first ever annual chap-

ter meeting to be held virtually.  Another milestone is that this year marks the 65th 

anniversary of our chapter.  Donôt miss the proclamation from MLA [page 4]! 

http://www.enstrom.com/almond+toffee/
http://fullspeedahead.mlanet.org/?page_id=26
http://fullspeedahead.mlanet.org/?p=17
mailto:lisa.traditi@ucdenver.edu
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Notes from the President (contôd) 

MCMLA Strategic Goals for 2015-2016 

1. Create Strategic Goals for MCMLA 

In order to: 

¶ Clarify MCMLAôs direction 

¶ Focus limited human and financial resources 

on high yield outcomes 

¶ Garner member buy-in and participation 

Key Strategies: 

a. Use Executive Committee (EC) to identify 

and set long term goals (2-5 years) 

Date: Start date November 2015 

Owner: Chair and EC 

b. Identify goals for this fiscal year (2015-16) 

Date: January 2016 

Owner: Chair and EC 

c.  Share with membership via email list, web-

site, newsletter 

Date: February 2016 

Owner: Chair and chair-elect 

2. Evaluate virtual meeting (Annual Meeting Task Force 

continuation from 2014-15) 

In order to: 

¶ Determine benefit to members 

¶ Evaluate cost-effectiveness 

¶ Determine sustainability and reproducibility 

Key Strategies: 

a. Create electronic survey, and 

b. Distribute electronic survey and evaluate re-

sults   

Date: December 2015 

Owner: Ad Hoc Annual Meeting TF 

c. Recommend if and how to implement future 

virtual meetings 

Date: April 2016 

Owner: EC and Annual Meeting TF 

3. Advocacy 

In order to: 

¶ Promote and support the role of health sci-

ences librarians within the region. 

¶ Support libraries/library positions under 

threat. 

¶ Promote value of librarians/libraries to ad-

ministrators 

Key Strategies: 

a. Work with newly combined/formed commit-

tee to identify strategic goal(s) 

Date: by September 2016 

Owner: Advocacy Committee 

b. Explore research ideas on advocacy with in-

terested groups 

Date: by September 2016 

Owner: Advocacy Committee 

 

4. Optimize communications with members 

In order to: 

¶ Grow community/membership interactions 

¶ Identify communications needs/desires of 

members 

Key Strategies: 

a. Review MCMLAôs communication methods 

and determine if an update is needed 

(newsletter, blog, website, email list) 

Date: September 2016 

Owner: EC 

b.  Explore if/how MCMLA can use MLAôs 

content management system, Socious 

Date: August 2016 

Owner: Communications Committee 
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The McGoogan Makerspace, 

located on the 6th floor of the 

library near the main entrance, 

officially opened on March 31 

during a Technology Open 

House.  The Makerspace is the 

home of a MakerBot Replica-

tor, 5th Generation 3D Printer, a 

MakerBot Replicator 2x Exper-

imental Printer, a MakerBot 

Digitizer for scanning objects 

to be printed on the 3D printer 

and two workstation for creating 3D objects using 3D 

imaging software including MeshLab, NetFabb Basic, 

MakerBot MakerWare, Autodesk Inventor and MakerBot 

Desktop. UNMC student, faculty and staff can submit 

objects to be printed on the 3D printer either through an 

online form or by bringing in a flash drive.  All 3D print-

ing is currently handled by McGoogan staff.  

A wide variety of 3D objects have been submitted for 

printing ranging from full-size hearts and heart sections  

to skulls and brains.  One unique object that was printed 

for a staff member from the UNMC College of Public 

Health, elicited the following message to the McGoogan 

Blog, ñWe requested a 3D model to be made of the hu-

man cochlea with the vestibular labyrinth attached.  The 

result is a thing of beauty! In the few weeks that we have 

had our model we have used it multiple times in conjunc-

tion with our other hands-on models to present hearing 

conservation presentations to rural elementary, JH and HS 

students. The stu-

dents absolutely 

love the fact that 

they can touch the 

model (it is incredi-

bly durable) and 

that it was created 

by a ñcoolò technol-

ogy. As we discuss 

the importance of 

the cochlea this 

model helps to reinforce the learning process.  We are 

anxious to send in our next 3D printing job!  We are 

grateful to have this technology available.ò 

A group of UNMC Graduate Students recently formed a 

3D printing club called the UNMC Makers.  This newly 

formed group holds weekly meetings in the library con-

ference room adjacent to the Makerspace and have been 

using the Makerspace to further their knowledge of how 

to create and print 3D objects.  I serve as the faculty spon-

sor for this new group.  One of the more interesting devel-

opments to come out of the UNMC Makers club so far is 

using the 3D printers to replicate replacement parts for 

research lab equipment.  One of the members UNMC 

Makers recently submitted a replacement center section 

for a minigel casting system used in one of the research 

labs.  The replacement object submitted for printing is a 

support for a glass plate that 

goes into a clamping system. 

The replacement part was de-

signed in Autodesk Inventor 

and the file was exported as a 

printable file for our 3D print-

ers.  The resulting white re-

placement part fits and slides in 

and out perfectly for the gel 

casting system seen in the photo 

at right.  It will be interesting to 

watch the 3D object develop-

ment from this group. 

The McGoogan Makerspace is open during regular Li-

brary hours.  The equipment and materials were pur-

chased from a special technology fund.  There is currently 

no charge for 3D printed objects.   For more information, 

visit the 3D Printing LibGuide at http://

unmc.libguides.com/3DPrinting. 
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3D Printing comes to the McGoogan Library 

By Tom Gensichen, McGoogan Library of Medicine, University of Nebraska Medical Center, Omaha, NE;  

edited by Susan Sanders 

http://unmc.libguides.com/3DPrinting
http://unmc.libguides.com/3DPrinting

















